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Date:  December 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Member 
 
Union Financial Statement 
 
It is a legal requirement that we provide you with certain information regarding the Financial 
Statements of the Union.  Attached are pages 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7 & 8 of our Financial Statements which 
we are required by law to give to you.  In addition to this information, member subscriptions for 
year ended 30th June 2024 totalled £ 164,028 
 
 
The full accounts are available to view on the Certification Officer website using the following link: 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/certification-officer 
 
 
Please do contact the office@ipapilot.com or 01444 441149 should you have any queries. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Philip Flower 
General Secretary 
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 Irregularity statement  

A member who is concerned that some irregularity may be occurring, or have occurred, in 
the conduct of the financial affairs of the union may take steps with a view to inves�ga�ng 
further, obtaining clarifica�on and, if necessary, securing regularisa�on of that conduct.  

The member may raise any such concern with such one or more of the following as it seems 
appropriate to raise it with: the officials of the union, the trustees of the property of the 
union, the auditor or auditors of the union, the Cer�fica�on Officer (who is an independent 
officer appointed by the Secretary of State) and the police.  

Where a member believes that the financial affairs of the union have been or are being 
conducted in breach of the law or in breach of the rules of the union and contemplates 
bringing civil proceedings against the union or responsible officials or trustees, he should 
consider obtaining independent legal advice.  

The audit  

 


